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DRAYTON PARISH COUNCIL
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and Personnel Committee  of Drayton Parish Council held at 2pm on 3 September 2024 in the Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs Pat Athawes (Chair), Graham Webb, Richard Wade, Sue Harris.
Also, in attendance: Anita James (Clerk/RFO) Deputy Clerk, Chris Prince and Programme Manager, Jonathon Fowler.
Public: none.

24/24 Apologies for absence: none.

25/24 To receive and pecuniary and/or non- pecuniary declarations of interest and consider any written dispensations: none declared or received

26/24 The minutes from the finance meeting held on 30 July 2024 were approved as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chair.

27/24 Payments for approval since the last full Council Meeting on 13 August 2024 (appendix A)

28/4 Discuss and approve:

Virement of Earmarked Reserves and General Reserves  

The Council has a lot of capital expenditure approaching, with the MUGA build likely early next year as planning permission required and the sports pitches shortly. Although this will be partially funded by section 106 monies, the council may not receive this until January/February 2025. Therefore, the council will need to draw on its capital reserves. After a discussion and demonstration of the costs involved and the timeline by the Programme Manager the council agreed:

Capital reserve account 330, EMR Drayton 2020 Projects Reserve will be renamed EMR MUGA Reserve.

350 EMR OPFA Sports Pitch Assi will be deleted and the £3,000 moved to EMR 330 MUGA  Reserve

A new account code, 355 will be created for CIL £4,089.00 received in April 2024.

CIL £3,125.12 was also received in October 2023 (although the previous locum clerk did not include this in the 23/24 accounts) Therefore, a new CIL code 354 will need to be made.

CIL EMR CIL 19/20 £25,838.92 needs to be spent by next year, therefore this and 352 EMR CIL Oct 21 £2,331.09 and 353 EMR CIL April 2023 £4,703.80  and the CIL received in October 2023 will be used for the MUGA.

Council asked the clerk if the football roof money had been offset against the CIL reserves.

Action: As this was in the 23/24 financial year and completed by the locum clerk the clerk will check. 

Budget 24/25 (not previously approved as highlighted in the 23/24 Internal Auditors Report)

The Council approved the 24/25 budget and it is noted that the precept increase (after  a rise in the tax base) from 23/24 to 24/25 for a band D is £9.37 per annum (9.47%).

The meeting closed at 3.10pm and the date of the next finance meeting is 24 September 2024.

Appendix A

	Payments for approval 3 September 2024 
	
	

	
	
	

	Payee 
	Goods/Services
	 Amount £ 

	Elm Park Tree Services Ltd
	Pollarding Trees 
	                      1,074.00 

	Jules Meredith 
	One yeard domain
	                            11.94 

	ETC Sports 
	First stage payment for MUGA
	                   40,008.00 

	Graham Webb 
	D & B Contracts
	                         116.80 

	HMRC 
	Tax & Employee NI For August salaries
	                         144.03 

	Oxford Pensions 
	Combined  pension payments for August 
	                         962.26 

	Oxford Landscape Group 
	Grass Cutting (less due to sickness)
	                         726.78 

	Clerk /Deputy clerk/Programme Manager 
	September salaries
	 TBA 

	Caretaker 
	July 
	£689.75
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